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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

October 25, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, October 25, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Dale Tedrow, Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:35pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of October 11, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  President George abstained due his absence at the meeting.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, updated the Commissioners on two recent re-appointments made by her Advisory Board.  Jim Lauck, a founding member and Shoals School Superintendent Candace Roush both agreed to serve another 4-year term.  She also updated the Commissioners on a recent grant she applied for.  She received confirmation that she will receive some funding but not sure how much.  Director Collins also updated the Commissioners on the move to her new office location.  She is planning an open house for December 1st.  
A claim concerning reimbursement for an out-state conference expenses was discussed.  The Commissioners advised Auditor Roush to notify the department head concerning the county policy to receive prior approval from the Commissioners for out-of-state travel in the future.  The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
County Attorney J. David Lett presented the Animal Control Ordinance.  A brief discussion on the Animal Control Officer followed.  The 1st reading of the Animal Control Ordinance was given.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Animal Control Ordinance.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The 2nd reading will be at the next Commissioners meeting on November 9th, it will be published two times and be in full affect January 1, 2017.  
Auditor Roush submitted a quote from Helix Technologies, Inc for the replacement of the courthouse cameras.  The current cameras are outdated and parts are obsolete.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to accept the quote from Helix Technologies in the amount of $6,600.15, provided that the Auditor is given all passwords for the system.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted a Letter of Engagement with Waggoner, Irwin, Scheele and Associates, Inc to update the job descriptions and an FLSA Review.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to accept the Letter of Engagement with Waggoner, Irwin, Scheele and Associates, Inc in the estimated amount of $14,825.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  A road issue on 800 North is in the state highway right-of-away, therefore, it is their issue to fix.  Several other road issues were discussed including Ziegler Road and Deep Cut Lake Road, a culvert issue on East River Road and an update on Davis Lane.  Frontier wants to lay cable and has requested a right-a-way.  Attorney Lett recommended Frontier put their request in writing with details.  The department has been busy blasting road and mud off of bridge i-beams and putting rip rap in the bridge abutments.  
Brent Roberts, BF&S, gave an update on Bridge 11.  Weather permitting; the bridge should be complete by first of December.  

Dale Tedrow, voiced his concerns on dust control on Emmons Ridge Road.  

Sheriff Roush reported there are 52 inmates in the Security Center.  He is waiting on one more quote for the lighting.  He will have copies of the Annual Jail Inspection Report at the next meeting.  He also thanked the Commissioners for their support on the Booking Fee Ordinance.  

Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, informed the Commissioners she is in the process of enrollment.  

Auditor Roush informed the Commissioners that the Shoals High School Art students will be displaying their drawings throughout the courthouse beginning Thursday.  

The Time Capsule will be buried December 11 and President George will give a small speech.  Auditor Roush will call 811 twenty one days before the hole is dug.  

Commissioner Gregory and Attorney Lett recently met with the Martin County Ambulance.  They believe they have all the issues worked out.  They will begin doing quarterly reports.  

President George reminded all county employees of the Internal Control training that needs to be completed by November 15 and the certificate turned into the Auditor’s Office.  

President George also reminded patrons that Absentee Voting ends November 7th at noon, the Courthouse will be closed on Tuesday, November 8th due to Election Day and the next Commissioners meeting is Wednesday, November 9th also due to Election Day.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:39pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Wednesday, November 9, 2016 at 5:30pm.  
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